## 政府總部運輸及房屋局



運輸科

香港添馬添美道2號 政府總部東翼

本局檔號 Our Ref.

來函檔號 Your Ref.

## Transport and Housing Bureau

## **Government Secretariat**

**Transport Branch** 

East Wing, Central Government Offices, 2 Tim Mei Avenue, Tamar, Hong Kong

Tel No:

(852) 3509 8195

Fax No:

(852) 2524 9397

3 March 2022

Mr Zhendong Wu Chairman Asian Business Aviation Association Suite 405, 4/F, Lee Garden Three 1 Sunning Road Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

L2022-003

THB(T) CR 1/951/03

Dear Mr Wu,

Thank you for your letter of 24 February 2022 to the Secretary for Transport and Housing, expressing your concerns about the exemption conditions applicable to air crew.

While we appreciate the challenges we all face during the epidemic, we would like to emphasise that it is now the most critical time where the HKSAR Government is making an all-out effort in fighting the virus. Upholding the integrity of the air crew exemption regime is an integral part of the HKSAR Government's anti-epidemic work. We trust you would appreciate the utmost importance of taking forward anti-epidemic work at this critical moment in Hong Kong.

Please rest assured that we, in consultation with our health authorities, will continue to closely monitor the local and global epidemic situations and will review the exemption conditions applicable to air crew as and when appropriate. Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

(TE Chi-wang)

for Secretary for Fransport and Housing

c.c.

Food and Health Bureau

Office of the Designated Quarantine Hotel Scheme

(Attn: Ms Maisie HO) (Attn: Mr Sylvester WONG)